
From: Kester, Tony <kester@aging.sc.gov>
To: <eleanor@imph.org>eleanor@imph.org

Date: 4/3/2014 6:20:36 PM
Subject: Re: Other possible dates for next steering committee meeting?

Sorry for the delay. I am out of the office and do not have access to my calendar. I will check 
tomorrow afternoon when I return.

Thanks.

Tony

Sent from my iPad

On Apr 2, 2014, at 1:21 PM, "Eleanor Stein" <eleanor@imph.org> wrote:

Hi Tony,

I'm just doing a quick follow up to folks I haven't heard from yet about the dates below. Sorry to bother you so
soon after sending the request for dates out... I just wanted to nail down meeting time before people's 
calendars fill up again. (If you don't know yet what might work, I understand! Just thought I'd double check in.)

Thanks,
Eleanor

From: Eleanor Stein [mailto:eleanor@imph.org]
Sent: Tuesday, April 01, 2014 12:37 PM
To: Anna Scheyett; Bruce Bondo; Cindy Helling; Coretta Bedsole; Gloria Prevost; Lea Kerrison; Nikki Hutchison; Pam 
Dukes; Pete Liggett; Sam Waldrep; Stephanie Blunt; Teresa Arnold; Tom Brown; Tony Kester; Vickie Moody 
Cc: Eleanor Stein; Lee Pearson
Subject: Other possible dates for next steering committee meeting?
Importance: High

Hi everyone,

Several of you have indicated that April 25 will be a difficult time for you to make a steering committee meeting.
So, we would like to investigate other options. Please let me know your availability for other possible meeting 

times listed below. (If shifting a suggested meeting time a little later or earlier would help you, please indicate 
that as well.)

• April 23—10:00 to noon
• April 25—10:00 to noon
• May 5—10:00 to noon OR 2:00 to 4:00pm
• May 6—10:00 to noon OR 2:00 to 4:00pm
• May 7—2:00 to 4:00pm

It might turn out that we still end up having to go with April 25, but maybe we will have luck identifying another 
option. (When we do get together next, I think it would be beneficial for our last item of business to be 
scheduling our next meeting.)

I am looking forward to our next meeting as I know we'll have lots to discuss. Feel free to call me to discuss your
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availability if you prefer.

Thank you,
Eleanor

Eleanor Stein
Long-Term Care Taskforce Coordinator
SC Institute of Medicine and Public Health 
803-800-7021


